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“If you forgive others for the wrongs they do to 
you, your Father in heaven will forgive you.  
But if you don’t forgive others, you Father will 
not forgive you your sins.  

(Matthew 6:14-15 CEV) 
�We Welcome February—the month tradi-

tionally known as “Black History Month,” and 
the month when we begin the 2016 Lenten 
Season.  However, this month also marks the 
beginning of our final Kingdom Living Quar-
terly Focus. From February through the Lenten 
Season and for the month of April, our fourth 
Kingdom Living Focus will center on Scrip-
tures that teach about “Forgiveness.” 

Note that our February observances have 
unique connections to “Forgiveness.” Remem-
ber the Civil Rights Movement and the strat-
egy of non-violence.  Reflect on the Passion of 
Jesus, and His prayer from the Cross: “Father, 
forgive them, for they know not what they 
do” (Luke 23:34).  Thus, we begin this month 
as Believers who are still committed to em-
bracing God’s promise of abundant and eternal 
life, and who see the connection between the 
promises abundance and Jesus’ teachings on 
“Forgiveness.”  

Too often, when we think about that 
phrase, “abundant and eternal life,” our em-
phasis is only on that part about “eternal life;” 
and, we think that all we need to do is to make 

it from birth to death and 
then into heaven.  But, our 
life story needs to say more 
than the fact that we lived, 
attended school, went to 
Church, worked, married, 
had children, and then died.  
Our life story needs to say 
something about what we 
did to embrace God’s 
promise of abundance in 
life.  Our story should answer the question:  
What did you do for God so that you experi-
enced the joy of “your cup running over” sim-
ply because someone was empowered by your 
showing  them  Christ? 

Jesus says to His Disciples, “I came that 
they may have life, and have it abun-
dantly” (John 10:10b).  In the Message Bible, 
the verse reads, “I came so they can have real 
and eternal life, more and better life than they 
ever dreamed of.” Hence, as we begin this 
Lenten Season and consider our history as Af-
rican Americans in this country, we ought to 
ask ourselves these questions: “Are we are liv-
ing as God expects us to live?” and, “Are we 
living so that we experience the abundance that 
comes from the blessings that Jesus offers us?” 

(Continued on page 2) 
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RICHARD ALLEN  HONORED WITH POSTAGE STAMP�
   Richard Allen, founder  
and first Bishop of the Afri-
can Methodist Episcopal 
Church, has been honored 
with a postage stamp.  
Richard Allen was born a 
slave in Philadelphia, Penn-
sylvania on February 14, 
1760, and was one of the 
first African Americans to 
be emancipated during the 

Revolutionary era. In 1789, he was ordained 
the first African American deacon of the Meth-
odist church. Racial inequality forced Richard 
Allen and other Black Methodists to leave St. 
George’s Methodist Church (the first and old-
est Methodist Church in the United States) to 
organize the Free African Society whose main 
goal was to provide aid to newly freed Blacks 

so they could gather strength and develop lead-
ers in the community. In July of 1794, Allen 
formed Bethel Methodist Church. 

In 1816, Rev. Richard Allen and the mem-
bers of the newly formed Bethel Church won 
legal recognition as an independent church. In 
the same year Allen and representatives from 
four other black Methodist congregations (in 
Baltimore; Wilmington, Delaware; Salem, New 
Jersey; and Attleboro, Pennsylvania) met at the 
Bethel Church to organize a new denomina-
tion– the African Methodist Episcopal 
Church—where he was consecrated as the first 
Bishop. 

During his mid-life, Bishop Richard Allen 
is known for being one of the first African 
American humanitarians to respond to the Yel-

(Continued on page 6) 

AME History  
Is Black History 
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THE PASTOR’S WORD (CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1)  

When we are able to live as God’s people who are 
blessed with fullness, abundance, and the best that life can 
offer, we can truly say that we are engaged in Kingdom 
Living.  We hear the words that Jesus offered in that Prayer 
He taught us to pray: “Thy Kingdom come, Thy will be 
done on earth as it is in heaven.” Kingdom Living is heav-
enly living, but it is also living that calls us to responsible 
and purposeful existence.  We are not just going along with 
whatever life dishes out to us; rather, we are living in the 
present while moving forward with purpose, with convic-
tion, and with our steps ordered by God’s Word. 

This Conference Year, we have acknowledged God’s 
desire for us to embrace life fully and eternally.  In doing 
so, we have focused on four key concepts which are critical 
to Kingdom Living.  They are Trust, Work, Thanksgiving, 
and for this last Quarter, Forgiveness. To be Kingdom Liv-
ing Believers, we must TRUST in the Lord with all our 
hearts; we must WORK while it is day because we know 
that the time will come when we can work no more; we 
must give Thanks to God in all things because we know 
that this is God’s will for our lives; and we must Forgive 
one another as God has forgiven us. 

As we move into this final Focal point of Kingdom 
Living, we recognize that the very foundation of our faith 
as Christians is based on God’s forgiveness of our sins, and 
Jesus’ living and dying to take away our sins so that God’s 
forgiveness of our sins becomes a reality of our faith in 
Jesus Christ.  Because of forgiveness, we are saved from 
the penalty of our sin; because of forgiveness, we have a 

second chance to live abundantly and fully; because of for-
giveness, we have been given the gift of faith and the 
promise everlasting life. 

Therefore, knowing that Heaven is our home, we live 
on this earth as Kingdom dwellers who are “pressing to-
wards the goal for the prize of the upward of God in Christ 
Jesus.”  It is a goal that calls us to focus on Jesus’ com-
mands about forgiveness and His warnings about the dan-
gers when we do not forgive.  It is a goal that assures us 
that forgiveness is a major step towards abundance and 
fullness in the here and now. It is a goal which promises us 
that at the end of our journey—having done the Work and 
having Trusted in God, and having given Thanks for the 
blessings—because God has forgiven us as we have for-
given others, we will receive the prize of eternal life in 
God’s Kingdom in Heaven. 

Therefore, in our Black History Month celebrations, 
and our Lenten Season introspections, let us recommit our-
selves to following God’s expectations for His children, 
especially His expectation that we forgive others as He has 
forgiven us.  And, as we recommit, know that it is the Holy 
Spirit that empowers us to forgive, let us continue to “…
run with patience the race that is set before us, always 
looking to Jesus the author and finisher of our faith.” �������������������������������
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Scriptural Thought for the Conference Year 2015-2016 
 

The one who is taught the word is to share all good things with the one who teaches him. Do not be deceived, God is 
not mocked; for whatever a man sows, this he will also reap. For the one who sows to his own flesh will from the flesh 
reap corruption, but the one who sows to the Spirit will from the Spirit reap eternal life. Let us not lose heart in doing 
good, for in due time we will reap if we do not grow weary. So then, while we have opportunity, let us do good to all 
people, and especially to those who are of the household of the faith.    Galatians 6:6-10 NASB 

Corporate Fast for Wayman Good Hope 
Wayman Good Hope will embark on a special “ Lenten Season Spiritual Journey of Fasting and, Prayer.” Once again, 
we are calling for a “Corporate Fast” for the entire Wayman Good Hope Family—fasting and praying during the 40 
days of Lent specifically for our spiritual strengthening and for God’s expanded blessings on our Church, our families, 
our community, our people, our nation, and our world. Pick up a trifold with information on fasting in the Church Nar-
thex.  
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Many individuals need to dispose of sharps (syringes, razor blades, lancets, etc.) that are used at home. 
This would include items such as syringes used for self administration of insulin and similar medications. 
To safely dispose of such sharps, the Department of Health recommends placing them into a wide-mouthed 
metal or heavy plastic container with a secure lid such as a coffee can. Bleach should be poured into the 
container which can then be sealed with a lid and discarded with household trash. 

NEWS FROM THE COMMISSION ON HEALTH   
Sis. Sylvia Nolan, Chairperson 

�
����� ��� �����
��	������ ��	�!�	
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Many individuals need to dispose of expired or unused medications, which have been prescribed by their phy-
sician or purchased over-the-counter. Some pharmacies have policies to accept expired or unused medica-
tions. The Anne Arundel County Police Department has drop boxes at four locations for the safe disposal of 
unused, expired or unwanted medications. Residents can drop off medications at anytime daily at the follow-
ing four district stations: Northern District located at 939 Hammonds Lane in Baltimore, Maryland; Southern 
District located at 35 Stepneys Lane in Edgewater, Maryland; Eastern District located at 204 Pasadena Road 
in Pasadena, Maryland; and Western District located at 8273 Telegraph Road in Odenton, Maryland. In the 
event that residents encounter controlled dangerous substances other than prescription medications, they 
should contact the Police Department to have an officer respond to collect those drugs.  

 

If you are unable to dispose of the medications 
at one of the four district police stations or your 
pharmacist, follow these recommendations for 
safely disposing of the medicine: 
1. Liquids:  Pour liquid medication into a plas-

tic bag or a container that can be 
sealed. Solids:  Put pills, capsules and other 
solid medication in a plastic bag or con-
tainer.  Water can be added to dissolve 
them. 

2. Add in used coffee grounds, kitty litter or 
some other material that makes the medica-
tion less appealing to children and pets to eat. 

3. Tightly seal the plastic bag or container and dispose of it in the trash for collection by the Anne Arundel 
County Department of Public Works. The County landfills are lined to prevent environmental contamina-
tion. 

Never dispose of unused or expired medications thro ugh your sewer or septic system.  
Make sure the children and teens in your home do no t have access to your medicine. Here are more 
tips on how to monitor, secure and dispose of presc ription and over-the-counter medicine in your 
home: Safeguard Medicine in Your Home . 

For more information, call the Bureau of Environmen tal Health, Anne Arundel County Department of 
Health, at 410-222-7364. 
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View the “News of Good Hope” 
on-line at 

www.waymangoodhope.org 
click on the “publications” tab 
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Wednesday Morning Prayer Line  
6:30 –6:45 am 

1-605-475-3235    Access Code 705504# 
Dial in & put your phone on mute to listen 

The  Women’s Fellowship   
Will meet Friday, February 12 @ 7pm 

All women are invited 

Wayman Good Hope  Founder’s Day Celebration 
Sunday, February 14, 2016 

10am Worship Service 

The  Men’s Fellowship   
Will meet Saturday, February 13 @ 9am 

All Men are invited 

Bible Study 
Will resume March 30th 

Please attend the  
CUCC Lenten Services 

If you need a  
Ride to Sunday Service 

Contact the Church Office by noon on Thursdays 

Check the Calendar for other scheduled meetings 

2nd Episcopal District Founder’s Day Celebration 
Important Times and Dates:  

Opening Service  
Thursday, February 18th at 7:30 pm 

 

Plenary Session 
Friday, February 19th at 10:30 am 

 

SED Luncheon 
Friday, February 19th at 12 noon 

 

Retirement Celebration 
Friday, February 19th at 7:30 pm 

 

Closing Business Session 
Saturday, February 20th at 9:00 am 

The 3rd & 4th Quarterly Conference 
Will be held at Wayman 

Monday, February 29th at 7:30pm 
Reports are due to the Church Office by  

Wednesday, February 17th. 

Bake Sale 
Sunday, February 28  

following 10am Worship Service 
Sponsored by the Women of Wayman 

 
 

February 18-20, 2016 
Reid Temple  

African  
Methodist Episcopal 

Church 
11400 Glenn Dale Blvd, 
Glenn Dale, MD 20769 

(301) 352-0320 

CUCC Lenten Service Schedule 

Wed. Feb. 10   7pm Hall UMC  
Wed. Feb. 17   7pm Mt. Zion Magothy UMC   
Wed. Feb. 24  7pm Asbury Broadneck UMC 
Wed. Mar. 2  7pm Come Just As You Are Church 
Wed. Mar. 9  7pm Asbury Townneck UMC 
Wed. Mar. 16  7pm Empowering Believers Apostolic Church 
Wed. Mar. 23  7pm Metropolitan UMC 
Good Fri. Mar. 25 Noon John Wesley UMC 

 
 

Contact the Church Office  
if you need addresses for 

the Churches 
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 RICHARD ALLEN  POSTAGE STAMP� (CONTINUED FROM PG. 1) 

low Fever Epidemic by helping the sick in 1793, founding a day school for African American children in 1795, and 
founding the “Society of Free People of Colour for Promoting the Instruction and School Education of Children of Af-
rican Descent” in 1804. 

Over 40,000 people of good will petitioned the United States Postal Service to create a stamp honoring Bishop 
Richard Allen, a true American whose life and legacy has impacted millions throughout the world. As one of Ameri-
can’s strongest early advocates for racial equality, Bishop Richard Allen’s extraordinary life shows a man deeply de-
voted to his religion, his community, and his desire to expand the rights of African Americans.  Please join in the cele-
bration of the life and works of Richard Allen, as symbolized by a “forever” stamp of the United States Postal Service. 

This article was taken from the Official A.M.E. Church Website  http://ame-church.com/bishop-richard-allen-stamp/ 

The use of conference calling is increasing in popularity throughout our world; and for many, this 
technology has become a necessary part of organizational life. However, many people are not com-
fortable with using conference call services, and many are not aware of the general guidelines for con-
ference calling.  At Wayman Good Hope, we use a Free Conference Call Service for our weekly 
Prayer Line Call; for special Call Meetings; and for Special Sunday Worship Teleconferences.  Our 
Call Service is Free, and can handle up to 1,000 callers at a time.   
       

To participate in the Call, Dial the Conference Call number, and then follow the promptings to Enter the Access Code 
and then the # sign.  Then proceed with the Call by adhering to the following guidelines which are designed to ensure a 
smooth call for everyone: 
1. Make every effort to join the Call at least 3-5 minutes prior to the scheduled “Start Time.”  Participants will usually 

follow the prompts which tells Callers to announce themselves.  This allows for preliminary greetings and gives par-
ticipants time to know who is on the Call. 

2. If you join the call AFTER the announced “Start Time,” please DO NOT Announce yourself because you will inter-
rupt the Business of the Call which has probably already begun.  In other words, ignore the automated prompts 
which instruct you to announce yourself. 

3. Place your telephone on “Mute” as soon as the Business of the Call begins, or as soon as you join the call if you have 
called-in after the Start Time.  Muting your phone reduces the environmental noises which can interfere with call 
reception and make it difficult for everyone to hear clearly.  If your phone does not have a mute button, enter *6.   

4. The Call Leader begins the formal Business of the Call with introductory remarks which include a statement about 
the purpose of the Call.  Please note that every Church Conference Call Event should begin and end with prayer.  
The Agenda for the Call is set by the Call Leader, who informs Participants of items to be covered, and indicates the 
Participants who will be responsible for presenting information related to specified Agenda items.  When those Par-
ticipants are asked to speak, they should Un-Mute their phones so that they can be heard. 

5. At specified times, the Call Leader may ask for questions, comments, or special requests. When responding, a Par-
ticipant who chooses to speak should remember to Un-Mute the phone so that he/she can be heard; State his/her 
name; and then Ask the question or make the comment as clearly and as quickly as possible. Remember that other 
callers cannot “see” who is talking, and may not be able to identify the voice of the person speaking. Therefore, on 
Conference Calling, if the Call Leader has not already said your name, please be certain to state your name before 
making your remarks or asking your question.      

6. In the case of Prayer Line Calls, when Callers are asked to pray, they DO NOT give their names.  They simply un-
mute their phones and begin their prayer.   

7. The Time of Conference Calls will vary, with the average Church Conference Meeting Call  planned to last from 45-
minutes to one hour.  The “Wayman Good Hope Prayer Line Calls” are scheduled for 15-20 minutes; while the 
“Worship Service TeleConference Calls” usually last from 45-minutes to one hour.  Thus, Participants should plan 
their time accordingly.  If you must leave the Call before the “Call End,” quietly hang up.   

 

When these guidelines are followed, Conference Calling is orderly and productive. We pray that our Conference Calling 
experience will be a blessing to all who share in this technology.   

Conference Call Guidelines for Church Members  
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 African American History Sites in Maryland  

Maryland has many African American Historical sites.  What follows is a small sample of sites.  For 
a more inclusive list, visit http://www.greatblacks inwax.org/AAHAG_Brochure.pdf.  

The Harriet Tubman Underground Railroad Byway, Caro line and Dorchester Counties 
With over 30 sites to see along this incredible byway, you’re going to 
need a map! Get one at the Dorchester County Visitor Center in the 
waterfront town of Cambridge, which also offers guides and an exhibit 
about Tubman’s life. Also in Cambridge are the Dorchester County 
Courthouse, former site of slave auctions, and the Harriet Tubman Mu-
seum and Educational Center, which hosts exhibits and educational 
programming. Kayak through the waterways of Joseph Stewart’s Ca-
nal near Parson’s Creek, where Tubman learned vital survival skills, or 
take the family for a stroll around Adkin’s Arboretum near Tuckahoe 
State Park in Ridgely to examine how nature both helped and hindered 
freedom seekers traversing this 400-acre preserve of wetlands and 
woodlands. Photo By: Visit Dorcester 

 

Button Farm, Germantown 
When preparing for Beloved, Oprah toured Germantown’s Button Farm, a 
living-history center that transports visitors to an 18th-century plantation 
and the heroic journey of the Underground Railroad. Learn what it might 
have been like to escape, survive in the woods and elude slave trackers, or 
help with plantation-era chores, walk through an authentic 19th-century 
garden and see heritage livestock. Photo By: Heritage Montgomery 
 
 

 

Frederick Douglass-Isaac Myers Maritime Park, Balti more 
This waterfront museum in Baltimore’s Fells Point neighborhood 
showcases the lives of Maryland natives Frederick Douglass and 
Isaac Myers, important contributors in African-American maritime his-
tory. Through a self-guided tour you’ll learn about Douglass’s time 
working on the docks as an enslaved child before escaping to free-
dom in New York, and about Myers, a free-born African-American 
labor leader and one of the founders of the Chesapeake Marine Rail-
way and Dry Dock Company. Photo By: Clark Vandergrift 
 

 
Josiah Henson Park, North Bethesda 
Visit this site where Reverend Henson lived and worked until he es-
caped slavery to Canada, established a community for fugitive slaves 
and continued to work as a “conductor” on the Underground Railroad. 
His true-life stories inspired Harriet Beecher Stowe’s ground-breaking 
book Uncle Tom’s Cabin. Photo By: Montgomery Parks 
 
 
 
 

Oakley Cabin African American Museum and Park, Olne y 
From 1880-1920, this living-history museum on a two-acre tract of land 
served as the center of an African-American roadside community that 
housed both black and white residents who sold produce and hand-
made items to travelers. Today, furnishings depict the various stages of 
its history, and artifacts that were excavated onsite are also on display. 
Photo By: Montgomery Parks 
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MINISTERIAL STAFF 
Rev. Dr. Lois A. Poag-Ray, Pastor  

Rev. Lisa Purvis, Director of Christian Education 
 

Pastor’s Office Hours 
See the weekly bulletin or call the office for an appointment 

 

CHURCH OFFICE STAFF 
Sis. Sharon Cager-Best, Administrative Assistant  

Sis. Sandra Dixon, Financial Officer  
 

Church Office Hours 
Mon. - Thurs. 10am – 2pm 

 

Church phone ( 410)647-4867    Church fax ( 410)647-4883 
Email – waymangoodhope@aol.com       Website – waymangoodhope.org 

 
 

 
 

“To all who struggle and desire victory; to all who sin and need forgiveness; to all who are anxious and need peace; to 
all who mourn and long for comfort; to all who are sensitive and look for service; to all who hunger and 
thirst after righteousness; to whomsoever will – this Church opens wide its doors and bids you welcome in the 
name of Christ Jesus our Lord!” 

“Enter this Church, therefore, not as a stranger, but as the guest of God.  Come then into God’s presence with joy in your 
hearts and thanks on your lips, offering God your love and service. Beseech God’s blessing on those who minister and 
worship here, and may that blessing rest on you forever.” 

WAYMAN GOOD HOPE CHURCH SCHEDULE: 
SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICES 

MORNING WORSHIP SERVICE   10 AM 

THE SACRAMENT OF HOLY COMMUNION  Every 1st Sunday 

THE SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM   Every 3rd Sunday 

CHURCH SCHOOL & BIBLE STUDY 
CHURCH SCHOOL (Children & Youth)    Tuesday 6:15-7:15 PM 

CHURCH SCHOOL (Adults)    Sunday  9:00-9:50 AM 

PRAYER CALL (Dial 605-475-3235  code 705504#) Wednesday 6:30-6:45 AM 

BIBLE STUDY (Adults)     Wednesday 7:00 PM 

MONTHLY 
LOVE FEAST     Wednesday before the 1st Sunday at 6:30 PM 

OFFICIAL BOARD     3rd Thursday  7:00 PM 

Refer to the Calendar for other regularly scheduled meetings & rehearsals. 


